
Robinson Secondary School PTSA Board Meeting

Wednesday, January 13, 2016


           7:00 pm

Attendees:  

Micelle Emery, Carole Letzkus, Matt Eline, Tracey Phillips, Shelley Smith, Sandra Meyer, Laurie Florence, Taylor Kinsley, Terri Min, Aditya Bhatnagar, Maxwell Madani, Kristen Wiley, Virginia Doherty, Teri Patterson, Lisa Chandler

Guests: Jack Letzkus, Nicholas Kanellis, Haley McAllister

Meeting Called to Order: 7:05pm

Approval of Dec. Minutes as presented – S. Smith motions, H. McAllister seconds. Dec. minutes accepted without objections or abstentions.

Princpal Report - School Update: Matt Eline

Happy New Year! Hope everyone had a relaxing winter break! It was very quiet here.

The strategic plan in the county is to incorporate a 1-to-1 computing. Mr. Eline will be touring a MS/HS in Henrico County who has had this program for the last 10 years. Our county is asking for one pyramid (K-12) to pilot this 1-to-1 computing program (tablet or laptop). In the 21st century, it makes sense and the hope is that in the next 3 years, all schools would be 1-to-1. We may be able to provide leasing agreement/loaner agreement for devices for those in financial need. 

In this 1-to-1 program there would be a blended learning approach for[image: image1.jpg]Robinson Secondary School
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 most classes. We need to provide the skills for learning, not just giving knowledge. This should enhance the classroom learning experience - the curriculum wouldn’t change. It will still be about the teaching and the teacher, not the tools, but it may make learning more engaging for both the students and teachers.

Mr. Eline will ask the following when he goes next week:

· Did you see a drop or rise in grades/scores in the 1st year, 2nd year of program implentation?
· Was it more beneficial to certain subjects or classes?
· Will parents need to purchase books or ereader options?
Presidents Report: Micelle Emery 

If you are not planning to return to the PTSA Board in your current position, please let Micelle know so a replacement may be found.

There is a need to re-write the current By-Laws. V. Doherty, S. Smith and M. Emery will put the draft together and will ask for comments and review.

Next week, the Robinson Reads committee is meeting to select a MS and HS book for next summer. Please send any themes or suggestions to Micelle by Tues. 1/19. H. McAllister is on the HS committee as well so you can send any suggestions to her too.

Treasurer’s report: Sandy Meyer

Monthly report attached. 

The IRS tax-exempt letter was issued - we have tax-exempt status through 12/31/16.

Motion to approve treasurer’s report: S. Smith moves to approve, L. Chandler seconds, passed with no objections.

Vice President – Admin – Aditya Bhatnagar – No report
Vice President – Programs – Laurie Florence

The Inova Blood Services blood drive is scheduled for 1/29. FBLA will be sponsoring this drive in Davala Hall. Inova has a program that awards an honor cord for graduating seniors who donate or attempt to donate six times prior to graduation. Please see Mrs. Chapman (FBLA sponsor) to sign up to donate!

Committee Reports
Communications: Max Madani 
I’m ready to post to Twitter and FB any information for students and parents. 

Counseling team – No report
Directory - Production and Sales: Lisa Chandler

1.  There are 150 High School Directories and 144 Middle School Directories left. I will definitely order fewer next year!

2.  Directories are available for sale online and from the main office. If buying from the Main Office, you must have exact change.

3.  Directory sales information is currently being advertised in the weekly KIT messages and the monthly Ram Gram.

4.  I  heard from a pretty irate parent whose child's information is printed in the directory...  yes, they got the opt-out form in too late, but she felt the directory should be 'opt-in' vs 'opt-out'. I've thought about this alot and don't have any good ideas on how to handle that. I think we wouldn't get very many entries and it would be very burdensome on the directory production person. I ask that the PTSA board give some thought to only using 'opt-in' addresses in the directory and let me know your thoughts.

We discussed possible alternatives and determined there may not be a very good response if the directory was created by the ‘opt-in’ option from parents. A majority of the board felt very few parents would respond and return the form and it would be more difficult to compile the directory. An idea was presented to begin the ‘opt-out’ process in the spring to ensure that parents received the request and had ample opportunity to return the ‘opt-out’ form by the following fall. Also there was a request to include an email address for parents in the directory.

Education (HS) – No report

Education (MS) – No report

Education (Special) – No report

Faculty Rep - High School  – No report

Faculty Rep - Middle School – No report

Grocery Receipts – No report 

Health and Safety – No report

Hospitality: Teri Patterson

Not much new. Our next event is the Teacher Appreciation luncheon on April 29. We will use the same BBQ place we used last year.
Legislative/Candidate’s Forum – No report

Marketplace/Raffle: Virginia Doherty

Marketplace date is set - 11/12/16 and applications will begin online in April. We need to find storage for the marketplace materials. Some of the things have been stored in the Ram Garden shed but it was suggested to check with Bill Evers for additional storage options.

Membership – No report

Ram Gardens – No report
Ram Gram Editor – No report

RAMping Up! – No report
Reflections – No report 

Scholarships – No report

School Funding: Shelley Smith

The Science Fair has requested that we purchase ribbons and will send S. Smith pricing information.

Student Representative: Taylor Kinsley

Mrs. Phillips and Ms. Ross met to discuss the mindfulness/yoga sessions and the option of holding sessions during Raise or after school. They would like to start the sessions in early Feb.

L. Florence mentioned a program is currently used at Flint Hill School based on the book “Teach, Breathe, Learn” and said that Lisa Waters (a teacher at Flint Hill and parent of two Robinson students) would be willing to speak to Mrs. Phillips about the benefits of the program.

A request from a classmate suggested that in addition to the All A, A/B Honor Roll, that we recognize students who significantly improve ther grades from one quarter to the next. The option of teachers nominating a “most improved student” to be recognized each quarter was suggested.

Volunteer Coordinator: Terri Min

It is a slow time for volunteers right now. The next big event is the art show in April. 

In March/April we will have “This is For You” treats for the students and hand out treats during all five lunches. We are looking at April 27th and would like to get more parents participating and donating baked goods for this event.

Webmaster – No report 

Old Business:
None

New Business:  None

Next mtg. - General Membership Meeting - Jan. 27, 2016, 7:00pm

Adjournment 8:10pm

Upcoming Events:  

Feb. 10

General Board Meeting, 7:00pm

March 9
General Board Meeting, 7:00pm

Mar. 30

Student Focused General Membership Meeting, 3:00pm

April 13
General Board Meeting, 7:00pm

May 11

General Board Meeting, 7:00 pm

June 8

General Board Meeting, 7:00pm


